SUBMISSION TO TORONTO PUBLIC HEALTH HEARING ON ITEM HL.26.1, 16 APRIL 2018
To visualize the predictable effects of a nuclear attack on Toronto, you can check Alex Wellerstein’s NUKEMAP website (https://nuclearsecrecy.com/nuke/map).

The Hiroshima Nagasaki Day Coalition over the past decade or so has given Toronto the opportunity to see what atomic bombing did to Hiroshima and Nagasaki in August 1945 by a major poster display each August in the rotunda of Toronto’s City Hall. There is no excuse for not knowing the power and devastating death-dealing impacts of nuclear weapons. Being in Japan in those two cities at the annual commemorations of the bombings and visiting the peace museums there, with their graphic displays, as I did in 2001 and 2005, provides an unforgettable experience.

My long held belief that nuclear weapons are utterly immoral and unacceptable and that we must work to eliminate them has been reinforced by my church, the Anglican Church of Canada, which at its General Synod in 1983 declared that nuclear weapons are “against the will of God and the mind of Christ,” and in 2007 affirmed its support for the International Campaign to Abolish Nuclear Weapons, the NGO recently awarded the Nobel Peace Prize for its work in achieving the nuclear ban treaty.

Concerning emergency response to nuclear attack, Kathleen Lawand, the head of the arms unit of the International Committee of the Red Cross, in an address on 2 Feb. 2018 said: “We know from the ICRC’s first-hand experience in Hiroshima in 1945 that the use of even a relatively small nuclear weapon would cause death, injury and destruction on a massive scale, that there would be no effective means of providing aid to the dying and wounded, and that those exposed to radiation would suffer life-long and fatal consequences to their health.” (https://www.icrc.org/en/document/kathleen-lawand-head-icrc-arms-unit-nuclear-weapons).

The conclusion that there are no effective means of providing aid to the dying and wounded was affirmed at three international humanitarian conferences held in Oslo, Norway (4-5 March 2013), Nayarit, Mexico (13-14 Feb. 2014), and Vienna, Austria (8-9 Dec. 2014), by many nations. The subsequently negotiated Treaty on the Prohibition of Nuclear Weapons, adopted by 122 member states of the United Nations at the UN General Assembly on 7 July 2017, was the response to this conclusion.
The fact that the Bulletin of the Atomic Scientists has set its clock at two minutes to midnight – the closest it has ever been to catastrophe—indicates the urgency of the situation we all face. We are closer to the nuclear brink than even at the height of the Cold War, given the tensions between the United States and North Korea, and the instability, unpredictability, and brinkmanship of their leaders; the tensions between NATO and Russia in Europe; the renewed arms race between the US and Russia; and the launch-on- warning status of US and Russian nuclear missiles, and the risks of accidental or deliberation detonation of them, given human fallibility and the certainty that complex technological systems fail sometimes.
We expect our municipal authorities to do everything possible to ensure our safety and very lives. It is time for them to act and to speak out firmly on nuclear weapons.

I recommend that:

· the Board of Health issue information in print and in electronic form describing the effects of nuclear weapons detonation and the impossibility of any effective emergency response;
· the Board advise the Mayor  that a response from city officials to the nuclear risks we are faced with is needed;

· the Board advise city council to formally acknowledge that-- far from ensuring our security as our federal government still counterfactually claims-- nuclear weapons put all of us at ultimate risk;

· the Board ask Mr John Tory, as a Mayor for Peace, to actively affirm and express to the public and to the federal government the demand of Mayors for Peace that nations sign and ratify the Treaty on the Prohibition of Nuclear Weapons as the first step towards elimination of nuclear arsenals.

Citizens have a right to expect our municipal council and mayor to face realities and stand up for us and for sanity. Please urge them to do so.

Phyllis Creighton, OOnt

12 Glenview Avenue

Toronto, ON M4R 1P6

(416) 481-7647

phyllis.creighton@gmail.com
Biographical note: A long-time activist for peace and justice and a well-known Raging Granny, Phyllis Creighton is a Canon (lay) of the diocese of Toronto; adjunct faculty in the Faculty of Divinity, Trinity College; and a retired editor of the Dictionary of Canadian Biography.
